
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
 
Road Resurfacing Works – Upminster Road North, Rainham 
 
 
I am pleased to inform you of resurfacing works that are scheduled to start on Upminster Road North, 
Rainham 
 
These works are part of the Council’s commitment of investing £10 million a year over four years, to 
improve and repair roads and pavements across the borough. 
 
The attached letter from Neighbourhoods gives more specific details about the works and contact 
details of my officers who will be involved in the project, should you have any comments about the 
works. 
 
Undoubtedly, there will be some disturbance during the works; we will however, do our best to keep 
any disruption to a minimum.  
 
 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Councillor Damian White 
Leader of the Council 
Councillor for Squirrels Heath 

Councillor Damian White 
 
London Borough of Havering 
Main Road,   
Romford 
RM1 3BD 
 
email:   councillordamian.white@havering.gov.uk 
 
Our Ref: DW/GG/BLJ/1706 
 
Date:  Monday 13th September 2021 

www.havering.gov.uk   To the residents / businesses of : 
Upminster Road North, Acer Ave, Allen 
Rd, Briscoe Rd, Fairview Ave, Greenacres 
Cls, King Edward Ave, Lake Ave, Lambs 
Lane Nrth, Maclennan Ace, Parsonage 
Rd, Warwick Ln, Westlyn Cls, 
Rainham  



 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Carriageway Resurfacing Works – Upminster Road North, Rainham 
 
Repairs and maintenance to Havering's roads and pavements have continued under government 
guidelines during the COVID-19 pandemic, as this type of work was seen as essential works. 

This has helped ensure our roads and pavements are kept safe for NHS and other key workers to 
travel, during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

During the last year, this also included supporting other key services such as deliveries of vital food 
and medicines to vulnerable residents across the borough, and keeping access routes safe for 
emergency services. 

Together with our contractors Marlborough Highways, who carry out the repairs and maintenance on 
behalf of the Council, we are also making sure that the crews will continue to observe social 
distancing and other regulations under guidelines, where they can, in order to remain safe and 
prevent risk with COVID-19. 

 
Based on the above guidance carriageway resurfacing is planned for the above road during the 
following date and times: - 
 
Carriageway resurfacing  
 

• A1306 to Allen Road 
29th / 30th September 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 

• Allen Road to Briscoe Road 
30th September / 1st October 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 

• Briscoe Road to Acer Avenue 
1st / 2nd October 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 

• Acer Avenue to Greenacres Close 
4th / 5th October 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 
 

 
Bryn Jelliss 

Senior Engineer 
 

Neighbourhoods 
London Borough of Havering 

Town Hall, Main Road 
RM1 3BB 

 
t  01708 434343 

e bryn.jellis@havering.gov.uk 
text relay 18001 01708 434343 

Date: Friday 10th September 2021 
  

www.havering.gov.uk  
To the Residents / Businesses of :  
Upminster Road North, Acer Ave, 
Allen Rd, Briscoe Rd, Fairview Ave, 
Greenacres Cls, King Edward Ave, 
Lake Ave, Lambs Lane Nrth, 
Maclennan Ace, Parsonage Rd, 
Warwick Ln, Westlyn Cls, 
Rainham  
 



 

• Greenacre Close to Warwick Lane 
5th / 6th and 6th / 7th October 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 
 

During these times, Upminster Road North will be closed in sections to through traffic and diversion 
routes will be in place to guide vehicles around the works. 
 
Any vehicles wishing to access properties within the closed section, may be required to drive the 
diversion route, however, there will be traffic marshals located at either end of the road closure to 
offer the best advice for access, based on individual requirements at any particular moment in time. 
 
For your information, to enable you to plan any required access / egress during the road closure, please 
find attached a plan of the proposed area of carriageway resurfacing showing the different phases of 
the resurfacing to be carried out on each night. 
 
Following the completion of the carriageway resurfacing there will be a return visit to apply the high 
friction surfacing to the following: 
 
Pedestrian crossing adjacent to Lambs Lane north 
20th / 21st October 2021, 19:30 – 06:00 
 
This will require traffic to be managed past the working area with the use of temporary two way traffic 
signals and closures to the side roads within the works area. 
 
When entering the restricted area special care should be taken with regard to Contractor’s plant & 
freshly laid surfacing material. Would you also please ensure that any vehicles belonging to you are 
not parked in the above section of road whilst the work is in progress? 
 
Should the programme be delayed due to inclement weather or mechanical breakdowns then signs 
will be erected either end of the street indicating the revised dates. 
 
I apologise in advance for any inconvenience that the work may cause you. If you require any more 
information, please call Marlborough Highways on 020 7739 2976. The Contractor will also have Site 
Supervisors in attendance whilst the work is in progress who can be contacted in an emergency on 
07736 891784. 
 
Yours Faithfully 

 
Bryn Jelliss 
Highway Engineer, Street Management, Neighbourhoods 
 
 


